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Mr. President, 


We thank the two special procedures for their reports but would like to confine our remarks to the report by the Special Rapporteur on Contemporary Forms of Slavery. 

2.
We thank the Special Rapporteur, Ms Gulnara Shahinian, for her report focussing on the issue of domestic servitude, and share her general concern. While highlighting the vulnerabilities of those employed in domestic work, the Special Rapporteur has noted, correctly in our view, that domestic work constitutes one of the largest but probably the least visible service industries in the world and that it would be inappropriate to stigmatize domestic workers or their employers. At the same time, the Special Rapporteur has elaborated at some length on the different manifestations of domestic servitude, her views on their root causes and suggested some recommendations with particular focus on children, migrant domestic workers and live-in domestic workers. Essentially, her recommendations call for criminalisation of this phenomenon by states, establishing protection norms through ILO and empowerment of domestic workers through awareness campaigns and formation of associations.
Mr President,

3.
While we appreciate the thrust of Special Rapporteur’s concern on this issue and agree with some of her conclusions and recommendations, we have serious reservations about her characterisation of discrimination and lack of state protection as root causes of domestic servitude. While they may be linked, to varying degrees, with the phenomenon of domestic servitude, this does not necessarily imply a causal relationship, let alone a strong one. Worse, in the absence of such a causal relationship, one may be tempted to prescribe a policy mix that could leave the core cause untouched, thereby possibly worsening the situation. From our national experience, we believe that the underlying nature of the entire problem is economic.  We would, therefore, tend to lay much greater emphasis on addressing poverty, employment generation and human development. For, there are obvious limits to the extent to which a rights-based legal approach can counter the problem at its source. In fact, experience has shown that economic growth and inclusive development have a much greater capacity in empowering the disadvantaged to break through regressive social patterns and attitudes. 


Thank you, Mr President.
***
